Omak Public Library Board Meeting  

Conducted remotely via Zoom

February 14, 2021

Members present: Lorraine Derig, Loretta Houston, Jo Stalder, Cynthia Tollefson, Betsy Rainsford and Librarians Alyssa Collins and Yvette Farmer. 

Minutes from January 2021 were read and approved.  

Bills presented and approved for payment:

· City of Omak- water, sewer, storm, garbage: $150.64
· PUD- power, lights, heat: $651.14

· U.S. Linen and Uniform- Mat cleaning for this month plus Nov and Dec. of '20:  $81.72

Old Business:

~Alyssa spoke with Todd from the City about possible solutions for the parking/loading and unloading situation. One idea is to have the street area by the book drop be designated as a Loading Zone/10 minute parking area. This new code would make illegal parking in this area easier to enforce. The new area supervisor Malissa Little will help decide on a solution. There are a few other ideas that are being considered too.

~The library staff is working with the city to keep the sidewalks free of snow.

~Sharon has retired and received all the letters collected for her. More are still coming in.

~The librarians have been working hard to create the new Young Adult section located by the large front window. They are still weeding out books and discussed arranging the area to afford teens some privacy.

~The city fixed the broken light and the librarians and staff are very appreciative of this. 

New Business:

~The Library is back to curbside service as of January 20th, 1:00 PM as ordered by Governor Inslee, so we are currently in phase One. Hours are Monday, Wednesday, Friday and Saturday from 9-1:00. Tuesday and Thursday from 2-6:30. Hours starting March 1 will be Monday, Wednesday, Thursday from 10-7. Friday, Saturday and Sunday from 10-2. These hours will hold for either phase one or phase two.  Once phase 2 is reached the library will again be open with a 25% capacity.

Jo requested that all board members send their new phone numbers and emails to the library to have them on file. Yvette said we can send them to her to be filed.

~Cynthia noted that the City website has the monthly library board meeting is at 9:30, not 1:30. Betsy will check into this.

~Cynthia brought up the question on whether we need the mats cleaned every week while the library is closed. Yvette saiad that she will know by this Friday or next Monday the likelihood of the library reopening for inside service. If it reopens then the mats will need weekly cleaning. So the decision can be made depending on what happens with reopening.

Next meeting will be March 8th, 2021 conducted via Zoom.

Respectfully submitted, Betsy Rainsford

